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1.  
Welcome
Mr. Ellsworth opened the meeting and welcomed the Advisory Council members and observers.  Mr. Booe the provided antitrust guidance and the participants introduced themselves. Mr. Ellsworth reviewed the agenda
 and recommended that it be modified so that agenda item three is addressed prior to agenda item two.  Mr. Lander moved to adopt the agenda as modified by Mr. Ellsworth and Mr. Minneman seconded the motion.  The motion passed without opposition.
2.
NAESB’s role relative to federal and state regulators, the Department of Energy, the Department of Commerce and the National Institute of Standards & Technology – progress made in 2010
Ms. McQuade provided a brief history of NAESB’s relationships with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC or Commission”) and the National Association of Regulatory Utility Commissioners (“NARUC”) related to the submission and adoption of NAESB standards.  She stated that NAESB’s activities with other governmental agencies have expanded as a result of the organization’s participation in smart grid activities and that NAESB will be filing its initial set of smart grid standards with the Commission at the end of March.  Ms. McQuade noted that NAESB submitted comments through the Department of Commerce to the National Institute of Standards and Technology on an effort lead by the National Science and Technology Council to gain information on successful public-private relationships between standards organizations and regulatory agencies.  She also noted that NAESB may be involved in developing energy reporting standards for the Commodity Futures Trading Commission (“CFTC”) in the near future.  Ms. Ogg stated that the standards would likely be related to swaps and the record keeping requirements after transactions.  Mr. DeBoissiere and Mr. Lander noted that NAESB may also be asked to determine what information must be included in filings with the CFTC.  Ms. Kelly stated that American Public Power Association (“APPA”) has been involved in with the recent CFTC inquiries into energy industry transactions. Ms. Ogg stated that the NAESB should know if and how it will be involved in the CFTC activities by July 2011.
3.
Primer: The development of a standard from introduction through approval and publication
Ms. McQuade provided the attendees with a review of the NAESB standards development process
 and encouraged the participates to ask questions at any time.  Mr. Ellsworth clarified that the NAESB process is accredited but NAESB has not submitted any standards to ANSI to date.  Ms. McQuade responded affirmatively and noted that NAESB undergoes an audit every year with ANSI to maintain accreditation.  Mr. Freitas stated that it is important that NAESB provide adequate information about its activities with the appropriate governmental agencies even though NAESB does not advocate.  Mr. Ellsworth asked Ms. McQuade to provide an overview of the NAESB staff.  Ms. McQuade noted that the NAESB staff includes three attorneys, soon to be four, three support staff, including a tech writer, a part-time accountant and Mr. Boswell as General Counsel.  Mr. Freitas asked how many requests for standards development the Wholesale Gas Quadrant (“WGQ”) has received lately and if any were related to gas quality within the eTariff system.  Ms. McQuade responded that the WGQ has not received many requests in the past year and that none have involved gas quality issues.  Ms. Crockett stated that the WGQ addressed a gas quality related request from Florida Power and Light several years ago and that the resulting standard did not resolve all of the identified issues.  Mr. Freitas stated that gas quality issues and how they affect the NAESB Base Contract will resurface with the recent influx of shale gas production.  Mr. Lander stated that NAESB appropriately avoided policy questions related to gas composition when addressing the Florida Power and Light request.  Mr. Frietas asked if the NAESB Base Contact is being used as a long term contract.  Mr. Lander responded that the NAESB contract is often rolled over and in effect becomes a long term contract.  He also noted that the Base Contract is often used as a baseline for drafting long term contracts.  Ms. McQuade noted the formation of the REQ Data Privacy Task Force created in response to a request from Reliant, with the backing of NARUC, to develop model business practices for the third party service provider maintenance and distribution of customer data.  The Task Force is co-chaired by NARUC and the Public Utility Commission of Texas and the first meeting is going to be held in conjunction with the NARUC winter meetings on February 16, 2011.  Ms. Kelly noted that the Department of Energy developed a report on customer data privacy and that APPA provided comments.  She noted that it is primarily a state regulatory issue. 
 3. 
Update on Quadrant Activities and Strategic Directions
Ms. McQuade reviewed the WEQ 2011 Annual Plan
, the WGQ 2011 Annual Plan
 and the Retail 2011 Annual Plan
 with the participants and highlighted the activities that will be addressed in the next year. 

4.
New Business
· Ideas and Suggestions from the Floor
Ms. McQuade stated that the recent rolling blackouts in Texas have resulted in a reexamination of gas-electric coordination issues and may become a high priority standards development area for NAESB.  Ms. Kelly stated that APPA developed a report on gas-electric coordination issues in 2010 and will make it available for interested participants.  She also noted that the new Environmental Protection Agency regulations may have an affect on gas-electric coordination issues.  Mr. Desselle asked if any of the participants knew if the North American Electric Reliability Corporation (“NERC”) has been involved in these issues.  Ms. Kelly stated that she is unaware of any NERC responses and noted that NERC remains neutral on fuel sources.  Mr. Lander stated that gas-electric coordination presents several policy issues that will have to be addressed by the Commission before NAESB can start the standards development process.  Ms. Daly stated that the any action taken by the Commission on this issue will impact the NAESB nomination and scheduling standards.  Ms. Kelly stated that there is currently a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (“NOPR”) out for comment on variable energy resources (“VERs”) that introduces the requirement of intra-hourly transmission scheduling for public utility transmission providers.  The participants discussed the complexities that may arise related to gas-electric coordination should such a requirement be mandated.  Mr. Gee stated that a number of factors led to the rolling blackouts in Texas including curtailment priorities and noted that if NAESB addresses gas-electric coordination issues large number of market players would need to be brought into the process.  Mr. Desselle recommended that NAESB file comments on the VERs NOPR and note the policy issues and potential impacts to the current NAESB standards.  The participants supported his recommendation.  Mr. Freitas suggested that the issue be elevated to the National Petroleum Council through the participation of Mr. Gee and Ms. McQuade.  Mr. Wollman noted the parallels between the NAESB standards development process and the process being formalized in the NIST smart grid effort.  Mr. Desselle stated that Ms. McQuade should discuss the gas-electric coordination issues with the Commissioners during her next visit to the FERC.  Mr. Freitas stated that he is on the NARUC Gas Committee and will add this item to the agenda of the July meeting.
· Election of Chair for 2010
Mr. DeBoissiere nominated Mr. Ellsworth to continue as the NAESB Advisory Council Chair for 2010 and Mr. Freitas seconded the nomination.  Mr. Ellsworth was unanimously re-elected to his position as Chair. 
5.
Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at 5:45 PM Eastern by consensus. 

6.
Attendance
	Advisory Council Members in Attendance

	
	Bruce Ellsworth, Chair
	New York State Reliability Council

	
	Alex DeBoissiere
	Duane, Morris, LLP 

	
	Christopher Freitas
	Department of Energy

	
	Robert Gee
	The Gee Strategies Group

	
	Charles Gray
	NARUC

	
	Thomas Pearce
	Ohio Public Utilities Commission

	Board Members in Attendance

	
	Valerie Crockett
	Tennessee Valley Authority

	
	Michael Desselle
	Southwest Power Pool

	
	James Minneman
	PPL Solutions

	
	David Hadley
	NIPSCO/NiSource

	
	Greg Lander 
	Skipping Stone/Capacity Center

	
	David Wollman
	National Institute of Standards and Technology

	Guests in Attendance 

	
	Diane Barney
	New York State Department of Public Service

	
	Kelly Daly
	Stinson, Morrison & Hecker

	
	Sue Kelly
	American Public Power Association

	
	Joelle Ogg
	Brunenkant Law

	
	Kathy York
	Tennessee Valley Authority

	NAESB Staff in Attendance 

	
	Rae McQuade
	NAESB President

	
	Bill Boswell
	NAESB General Counsel

	
	Jonathan Booe
	NAESB Deputy Director

	
	Veronica Thomason
	NAESB Staff


� The agenda is available through the following hyperlink: � HYPERLINK "http://www.naesb.org/pdf4/advisory021211a.doc" ��http://www.naesb.org/pdf4/advisory021211a.doc� 


� The presentation is available through the following hyperlink: � HYPERLINK "http://www.naesb.org/pdf4/advisory021211primer.pdf" ��http://www.naesb.org/pdf4/advisory021211primer.pdf� 


� The WEQ Annual Plan is available through the following hyperlink: � HYPERLINK "http://www.naesb.org/pdf4/weq_2011_annual_plan.doc" ��http://www.naesb.org/pdf4/weq_2011_annual_plan.doc� 


� The WGQ Annual Plan is available through the following hyperlink: � HYPERLINK "http://www.naesb.org/pdf4/wgq_2011_annual_plan.doc" ��http://www.naesb.org/pdf4/wgq_2011_annual_plan.doc� 


� The Retail Annual Plan is available through the following hyperlink: � HYPERLINK "http://www.naesb.org/pdf4/retail_2011_annual_plan.doc" ��http://www.naesb.org/pdf4/retail_2011_annual_plan.doc� 
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